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Lovell PAC Meeting
This meeting was held on June 9th at Lovell.  Superintendent Peck was presented a certificate for his 10 years of service to Lovell FHCC by Dr. Holt. Work is continuing upgrading the Lovell App.  Much discussion centered on the Next- Generation Electronic Health Records.   Dr. Holt encourages all veterans in the baby boomer generation to get tested for Hep C.  President Konz brought up the problems the VAC is experiencing with our homeless veteran vouchers issued by Lovell and the AOD (Administrator on Duty).  For our purposes, the vouchers must be sent to the VAC so that we can cross check our billing from the Econo Lodge.  

Chicago Region VSO Meeting
This meeting was held by conference call with Center Service Manager, most of the discussion centered on the Veterans Claims Clinic to be held on Thursday, June 29, 2017 10AM to 2:30PM at the American Legion Post 964, 51 Lions Drive, Lake Zurich, IL.  The VA Mobile Unit will be present with VA Coaches available to assist with Claims. Veterans will be assisted on a first come, first serve basis. 

[bookmark: _Hlk485796852]IDVA Advisory Council
Past Superintendent Peck attended this meeting by conference call.  Peck urged continue support for SB87, standard homestead exemption for veterans with disability to be extended to the surviving spouse who have been granted DIC  (Dependents Indemnity Compensation) by the VA.  IDVA Director asked for support for the annual Veterans Day at the state Fair in August and discussed improvements in the Veterans Scratch Off Lottery Tickets.   Next meeting September 13, 2017.

[bookmark: _Hlk485796836]Sec Shulkin’s Changes 
The VA had proposed to eliminate IU (Individual Unemployability) for veterans over 62 or over to fund Veterans Choice.  VA Secretary announced last week that the proposal had been eliminated and the current IU program will remain intact. Further, Sec. Shulkin stated the VA is dropping its appeal of the Staab Case, which the Court of Appeals ruled in favor of veterans and stating that the VA needed to cover any VA-enrolled veteran’s private sector emergency care, even if that veteran has alternative health insurance, which the VA had intentionally failed to implement a 2010 law.

[bookmark: _Hlk485796865]Al Lynch Golf Outing
We still need support for the Al Lynch Medal of Honor Golf Outing on August 25th at White Deer Run in Vernon Hills.  We need tee sponsors $500 and golf teams at $135 per golfer.  Please make checks payable to the Al Lynch Program. 
